
                     
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE PRELUDE                    Air from Water Music            George Frideric Handel 
   
THE WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS              
       
*THE CALL TO WORSHIP   
L: Welcome to worship this day. 
    P: We have come seeking peace and hope. 
L: This is the house of the Lord. In it you will find what you seek. 
    P: Help us to open our hearts to God's word and His wisdom for us. 
L: Ask for God's help - it will be given to you. 
    P: Praise be to God who loves and cares for us. AMEN. 
 
THE SONGS OF WORSHIP         How Majestic is Your Name, 2X                      TFWS 2023 
......         Give Thanks                                           TFWS 2036 

 

Manlius United Methodist Church 
111 Wesley St., PO Box 177, Manlius, NY 13104  315.682.8021 
Pastor:  Rev. Joseph I. Kim, 315.530.8568, jkim1107@gmail.com 

Office Manager: Yvonne Uehlin, office@manliusumc.org 
Church website: www.manliusumc.org and on Facebook 

 

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 
Office Hours: Wed. & Thurs. 10am-4pm 

Bulletin deadline is 10 AM Wednesdays. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES  
 

Pre-K to Grade 5  9:45 to 10:45am  
*During the summer we will provide an 
activity during the second half of the 
service for ages Pre-K to Gr 5. We need 
people willing to help oversee this time. If 
interested please contact Karen Burns (call 
or text  315-391-8909). 
 

6th to 12th grade & First Fridays are on 
break until September. 
 

Adult Sunday School 11:10am - Studying 
Deuteronomy. (McCombe Room) 
 

Wednesday Adult Bible Study is on break 
until September. 
 

 
 

            MANLIUS UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

    ~ JULY 27, 2025 ~  
    

             We’re glad you joined us this morning. In this time of worship, may you find comfort, 

encouragement, hope, and peace in the promise of the Holy Spirit.  Nursery care is available for ages  

              infant - 2 years old.                        *Please stand as you are able.        L=Leader, P=People 
 

SAVE THE DATES ! 
 

Signup sheets for activities are on the 
round table in the Pleasant St. Parlor. 
 

 During August we need people to 
help with activities for ages Pre-K to Gr. 5 
for the second half of the service. If you 
would like to help, please contact Karen 
Burns (call or text  315-391-8909). 
 

August 1  RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 1:30-
6:30pm at the Northeast Medical Center, 
4000 Medical Center Drive/5th Floor, 
Fayetteville. Sponsored by MUMC.     
Signup at RedCross.org and enter NEMED 
in the search box. 
 

August 1  FRIENDS WOMEN’S GROUP will 
meet from 5:30-6:30pm in the McCombe 
Room. Bring a favorite recipe to share. We 
are also going to eat together that night. If 
you would like, you can prepare the  
recipe to share at the meeting. Contact 
Lisa Wright-Murphy 
(lwrightmurphy@yahoo.com, 
315.480.3523).  
 

DISASTER RESPONSE. Ways to help: Pray, 
signup to work on a cleanup team, make 
donations,  Donations to help can be 
made through UMCOR, CWS (Church 
World Service) or The American Red 
Cross. There is an ongoing need to 
support the efforts of these organizations. 
 
 

               CONGREGATIONAL CARE MINISTRY                

Care Cards  If you would like us to send a 
care card to a loved one, please contact 
Kathy Houghton (315.440.5414, 
khgirl101@gmail.com.) 
 

Prayer Shawls  are available to give to your 
loved one who is in need of comfort.  
Contact Diane Murdock (315.416.3688, 
(msmurd@twcny.rr.com). If you're unable 
to deliver it in person our Congregational 
Care Team will mail it to them. 
 

FELLOWSHIP HOSTS NEEDED. Sign up on 



 
 
*THE PRAYER OF APPROACH TO THE THRONE OF GOD      
  Lord of Hope and Peace, we have come this day asking for your mercy. Grant us your pardon. 
We have come this day seeking your wisdom in our lives; grant us peace. Teach us how to be 
compassionate disciples for you. For we ask this in Christ's name. AMEN. 
 
CHILDREN’S TIME & NOISY CAN COLLECTION                             
    *Children ages 3-grade 5 are dismissed to their activities.             
 
THE INVITATION TO THE OFFERING                      Leader 
  In a world that says “hold back,” God invites us to give with open hands. In a culture of comfort, 
we choose to invest in what matters. Our offering is a sign: We trust what God is doing. 
 
THE OFFERING                  
   Organ: Nothing But the Blood of Jesus by Robert Lowry, arranged by Larry Shackley 
 
*THE DOXOLOGY                         #95 
 
*THE PRAYER OF DEDICATION 
  Living and redeeming God, in Christ, you have made us fully alive, setting us free from all that 
would hold us captive.  As we bring these gifts, we do so in gratitude, abounding in thanks-
giving for your grace.  May these offerings be signs of our rootedness in you, bearing fruit for 
your kingdom.  Let them be used to bring hope, healing, and new life to those in need. Keep us 
steadfast in Christ, walking in faith and filled with the joy of your transforming love. In the 
name of the one who makes us whole, we pray. Amen.  
 

THE MESSAGE  (1 Kings 3:5-13)                                 BE WISE      Diana Cordes, CLM 
 
*THE SONG OF REFLECTION                 Be Thou My Vision              #451 

 
PRAISE REPORT & PRAYER REQUESTS    
  Recognition of new Certified Lay Servants 
 
THE LORD’S PRAYER (spoken)                           #895 
 
*THE HYMN OF SENDING FORTH        The Summons            TFWS 2130 
 
 

 
*THE BENEDICTION   
  Beloved of God, you have been healed and forgiven.  God has poured His love upon you that 
you may be faithful disciples, offering healing love and forgiveness to all.  Go in peace and may 
God's peace always be with you. AMEN. 
 
THE POSTLUDE               Hornpipe from Water Music              George Frideric Handel 
 

   (*Please remain in the pews during the postlude.)  

We’re so glad you came and hope that you enjoyed worshipping with us. Our prayer is that you find the 

presence of God here and a spirit of friendliness and warmth. Please join us for fellowship after the service. 

Please feel free to contact us if you are so led.  We wish you a blessed week. 

Participating in Our Service Today 
 

CLM  Diana Cordes 

Organist      Cathy Koch 

A/V Tech.  David Soergel, Bruce Cordes 

Liturgist  Karen Burns 

Greeter  Harry Hale 

Ushers   Brad Delans, Becky Soergel 

  

            Please keep in prayer 
           Barb K., Glenna S., Charlie M., Families of 
John English and Pete Spaulding, Ron B., John H., 
Harry & Sherry H., Lee H., Kathy H., Cindy C., 
Royce, Clarice C., Charlotte & Julie, Christabell, 
Suzanne T.,  Patty, Beckham, Wendy T.’s son & 
family in Israel,  Caroline, Marty C., Jim H., 
Jennifer & Jim T., Shirley C.,  Julie S., George and 
Ethel P., Jessica U., caregivers,  those who are 
affected by the storms, floods, and disasters,  
those who are traveling, dealing with illness, 
surgery, need healing, first responders, 
homeless, less fortunate. For pews to be filled. 
For our country and leaders, for our country to 
turn back to God, peace in Ukraine and  the 
Middle East, and many other unspoken needs. 
 

Lord, thank you for hearing our prayers and for 
our many blessings. Help us to be a blessing to 
others. 
 

If you have a prayer request, or would like a visit, 
please let Pastor Joseph know. (315-530-8568, 
jkim1107@gmail.com). 

 

August 1 RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 1:30-
6:30pm at the Northeast Medical Center, 
4000 Medical Center Drive/5th Floor, in 
Fayetteville. Sponsored by MUMC.  Signup 
at RedCross.org and enter NEMED in the 
search box. Sponsored by MUMC. 
 
THANK YOU to everyone who took part in 
sponsoring one of the children from Kenya. 
Your support is making a big difference in the 
lives of these children, helping them to get 
an education. 
 
Next Sunday is Communion. 

*Please see back for important messages.* 
 


